
 
Whareroa Guardians Community Trust 

facebook.com/WhareroaGuardians   www.kapitibiodiversity.org.nz/whareroa    
whareroa.guardians@gmail.com 

Bird Count Walkthrough 

July 18, 2023 
 
 
Helen reports… 

 
Gorgeous sunny day here in Kapiti so there was only 
one thing to do - a Whareroa meandering! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Things to mention were: seeing 2 kereru, hearing 6 bellbirds!, 
seeing a grey warbler and hearing 6 others, hearing one 
chaffinch (very early), and admiring the very excellent kahikiteas 
in the Dell. They are doing so very well.  
 

 
 
 
There was also a large flock of starlings sitting in the trees on the 
track up towards the Cairn. 
 
I enjoyed spending time watching the resident bellbird in the old 
kanuka above the Dell - always great to get such a close view and 
listen to the song.  
 
I must also mention the many fantails too who constantly stay 
around and are such good entertainment - and company! 
 
I took a 'not very good' photo of the fantail in the kohekohe 
forest on the way out - if you look very carefully you might see it! 
 
 
Until next time, 
Helen  

https://www.nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/new-zealand-pigeon
https://www.nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/bellbird
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/grey-warbler
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/chaffinch
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/common-starling
https://www.nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/new-zealand-fantail
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The Search for the Whareroa Weka 

Some months ago, there had been some reports of 
potential possible weka sightings in Whareroa Farm, but 
no definitive confirmatory proof.  

If you see one, do let us know 
(whareroa.guardians@gmail.com) with as many details 
as possible (time, place, behaviour) and most ideally 
with photos and videos. 

Background info from the wonderful 

nzbirdsonline.org.nz here Weka | New Zealand Birds 

Online (nzbirdsonline.org.nz) 

 

 

. . . . . . . . . 

Data Table – some analysis 
 

A bit of data crunching from the attached table (48 walkthrough visits up to and including 18.7.23) 

Usually between 12 and 20 species have been sighted during most walk-throughs. September 12, 

2020, was a big day with 23 species, on May 28, 2020, May 23, 2022 & July 14, 2022 only 12 were 

recorded. 

Helen records on average, a total number of around 80 birds per walkthrough (the range is 37 to 

130).  

• On July 18, 2023: 14 species & 128 birds recorded (seen or heard).  

• 3 species have been recorded during every walk-through: Blackbird, Tui & Fantail (Grey Warblers 

have not been recorded once during separate visits, otherwise they would be in this exclusive 

group too) 

• 14 species were sighted/heard during at least 60% (29 or more) of visits: Bellbird, Blackbird, 

Chaffinch, Eastern Rosella, Fantail, Grey Warbler, Magpie, Paradise Shelduck, Pukeko, Silvereye, 

Sparrow, Starling, Thrush & Tui  

• Most recorded / Top 5 in alphabetical order: Blackbird, Chaffinch, Fantail, Silvereyes, Tui 

• Least sighted in this series of reports (in alphabetical order, how often sighted, total number): 

Dunnock (4, 5), Falcon (2, 3), Mallard (4, 7), Redpoll (3, 7), Rock Pigeon (0, 0), Shining Cuckoo (6, 

15), White Faced Heron (2, 3) 

 

mailto:whareroa.guardians@gmail.com
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/weka
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/weka
https://nzbirdsonline.org.nz/species/weka
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